STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 17, 2021

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund

 Loose
 \$3,498.91

 Envelopes
 \$3,847.00

 Sunday School
 \$77.00

 Total General Fund
 \$7,422.91

Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = \$6,241.85

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage)

 Card Ministry
 \$25.00

 CCDR Giving
 \$1,591.04

 Total CCDR
 \$1,616.04

Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = \$1,088.15

Other Designated Giving

Paw Packs \$200.00
Missions \$251.00

Total Other Designated Giving \$451.00

Total Weekly Offering:

\$7,422.91 + \$1,616.04 + \$451.00 = \$9,489.95

NOTES: Current Mortgage Debt = \$636,576.45

Monthly Mortgage = \$4,715.28

NOTES:

(I) The offerings listed above **do not** include Online Giving.

(2) Online Giving for September was **GF** = \$3,660.00 **CCDR** = \$755.00

Appreciation Month

Reminders and Upcoming Events:

10/27: Adult Choir Practice at 6 pm

10/27: Christmas Cantata Practice at 6:30 pm

10/27: Wednesday Night Connection Groups at 7 pm

10/28: Annual Trunk or Treat Festival from 6-8 pm

10/30: Men's Prayer at 8 am

11/1: Trustee Meeting at 7 pm

11/1: Women's Ministry Meeting at 6:30 pm

11/2: Election Day

11/3: Happy Helpers will travel to Hickory Bridge. Sign-up sheet in Welcome Center and money due by TODAY-October 24th

11/4: GriefShare at 6pm with Pastor Heidi and Pastor Kathryn

11/6: Turn your clocks BACK 1 hour!

Karate School meets every Monday and Thursday at 6:00 pm

Cub Scouts meet every Tuesday at 6:30 pm

Girl Scouts meet every Monday at 5:30 pm beginning November 1st

Newville First Church of God October 24, 2021 8:30 & 10:30 am

Musical Prelude - A Time of Preparing to Worship

Announcements
Songs of Worship

"Be Thou My Vision" # 562
"Open My Eyes That I May See" # 563

Worship in the Giving of Our Gifts

A Time of Prayer

OCC Shoebox Promo video

In the Word:

Message Series: The 4D Focus Message: "Leading the Way"

Pastors Andrew and Kathryn Griffith

Text: Titus 2:1-10

Song of Sending

"They'll Know We Are Christians" # 429

Musical Postlude – A Time of Reflection

Next week, Shawn Peale will be sharing the message, "Check Your Following Distance". Please be sure to join us as we continue our 4D Series!

Our church is blessed to have numerous pastors as part of our church family. Please take a moment to show your appreciation with your prayers, words of encouragement, and thanks. Here is a list of our pastors: Pastor Wayne, Pastor Dick, Pastor Heidi, Pastor Andrew, Pastor Kathryn, Pastor Kelly, Pastor Ron, Pastor Brian. Thank you on behalf of the Church Council.

The Congregational Meeting is scheduled for November 21st and plans are being made. Please mark the date on your calendar. You are encouraged to attend!



Nursery Volunteer Schedule (8:30 service)

October 24: Ashley Lay & Emily Reall

October 31: Kristy Warren & Cathy Johnson

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - October 24th

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Heather & Ben Fickel

Junior Church: Katie Kane & Kennedy Sherriff

9:30 Sunday School
Check In: Kevin Miller
Teacher: Katie Kane
10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Daniel & Julianna Bender

Junior Church: Nadia Griffith & Shannon & Shay Kane

Elementary: Sylvia Miller & Katie Kane

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule - October 31st

8:30 Jr Church

Check In: Heidi & Alan Guyer Junior Church: Katie & Shay Kane

9:30 Sunday School

Check In: Heidi & Alan Guyer

Teacher: Katie Kane 10:30 Jr Church

Check In: Kathryn Griffith

Junior Church: Stacie Nickel & Rebekah Nickel

Elementary: Katie & Shannon Kane

If you are willing to help with Promise Kids or the Nursery, please contact Katie Kane by email (katie@tcp.church) or phone (717-448-9218) or Kristy Warren via email

(krwa2009@live.com) or phone (717-658-0045).

<u>Card Ministry</u> - We would like to say "Thank You" to all those who continue to support the ministry. All funds received go towards the Debt Reduction for the Connection Center. We are in the process of adding cards for fall and Christmas. As other cards are purchased we add new ones so they are changing all the time. Take time to come take a look and send joy to someone and make them smile! Questions may be addressed to Terry Elliott or Jeanne Young.

Please submit articles for the November newsletter by TODAY! Also, a reminder that your reports for Congregational Meeting are due!

Copies of past bulletins, newsletters, council reports, financial reports, and brochures are located in the rack near the front doors and near the mailroom. Copies of these documents are also available from the office!

TRUNK OR TREAT Thursday, October 28th from 6-8:00 pm.

We can always use more help! Please contact Katie Kane to see how you can help out on Thursday evening!!!



Promise Kids will be decorating and packing OCC shoeboxes during October. Boxes and items will be provided and Promise Kids are welcome bring an item to donate (or more) from this suggested



list: toy (soccer ball, doll, game), personal hygiene items (comb, toothbrush, washcloth, blanket), accessories (hat, socks, sunglasses, flip flops), craft supplies (paper, pencils, crayons, coloring book, stickers, watercolor paints).

Volunteer Registration has opened for the Baltimore, MD processing center. If you are interested in volunteering at a Processing Center, go to https://www.occvolunteersignup.com and www.samaritanspurse.org for more information!

On Wednesday, November 3rd, Happy Helpers will travel to Hickory Bridge Restaurant in Orrtanna for our Thanksgiving get together. The menu will include turkey and ham, side dishes, beverage (coffee or tea) and dessert. The cost is \$25 per person. Lunch will be served at 11:30 am and will be served family style. A sign up sheet is in the Welcome Center. We must have your name and money by TODAY, Sunday, October 24th. Money can be given to Betty Kennedy.

Join us on Thursdays 6-8, beginning November 4th, with Pastors Heidi & Kathryn for "GriefShare" video seminar series that features some of the nation's foremost Christian experts on grief and recovery topics as seen from a biblical perspective. The video seminars are combined with support group discussion of the materials presented during the video. Check out a brochure in the welcome center for more info!

A heart felt thank you to everyone who prayed for me, called, me and other acts of kindness during my recent eye surgery! A special thank you to Pastor Reese for the prayers, phone calls, and visits! May God bless each and every one of you!

Steve Lehman